NORFOLK ORIENTEERING CLUB

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2017
Held at Catton Park on 25th June 2017 at 13.00
Minutes

Prior to commencement of the AGM, the following prizes were presented:

Thomas Blyth-Bartram – Newcomer's Trophy

Steven Denby – Mike George Trophy for best Junior

James Price – Most Improved

Glen Richardson – John Ward Trophy for best performance at a major event.

1.
Apologies for Absence: Ella Gilbert, Barry Pilgrim, Helen Lloyd, Steve Searle
43 club members were present.

2.
Minutes of the Last AGM.


Minutes of the AGM, 19th June 2016, were agreed as a true record of the meeting.  
3.
Chairman’s Report.
Firstly, thanks to everyone for coming to this AGM, which was re-arranged at the last minute to Catton Park.  For this re-arrangement we owe a big thank you to Alan Bedder, Paul and Karen Goldsworthy and John Ward, and our thanks also to Jamie Austin for planning at Wymondham College - even though the use of the venue was withdrawn. 

The club has had a very active year and it is no surprise we have had to marshal all our resources to make it happen. Going back to September 2016, we had a series of ‘Run the Parks’ events, aiming to bring newcomers into the sport, these were reasonably successful with ~100 attendees. During the main season we hosted events at Shouldham Warren, Sandringham, Kelling Heath, Swaffham Heath and Holt C.P. Followed by smaller events at UEA and Whitlingham, finishing the season with 4 summer events at our smaller areas: Ling Common, Gilhams Plantation, Holt Hall and Catton. 

One highlight of the year for the club was the 'Country and City' Double Dumpling in November 2016, using Blicking on the Saturday and Norwich City Centre on the Sunday. The DD was a big success with good attendance and compliments on the courses on both days. The urban event in particular was a major affair to put on with a lot of permissions, planning and details to organise that are over and above the norm. I would particularly like to thank Paul Garton again for his tireless effort and invention in the planning. 

Overall the club put on 16 events this past season which is a lot! We probably stretched our resources to the limit. The club is always keen for more volunteers for putting on events: planning, organising, controlling and mapping can all be a lot of fun. The club has support to help first timers with any of these roles, so please get in touch if you fancy giving it a go. Your club needs you! 

One initiative this year has been the setting up of a small working group of a few committee members meeting more informally (in the pub!) every few months, with the aim of developing the club’s aims in the medium and longer term and feeding ideas into the formal committee meetings. I’ve written about this in a previous newsletter, so I won’t repeat myself here. Suffice to say, we think this small group is making some progress, so watch this space for more. 

Finally I would like, on behalf of the club, to say an enormous thank you to Trevor Nelson. Fifteen years as club secretary is a fantastic contribution to the club for which we are enormously grateful. You’ve been a wonderful secretary and a steadying influence on the committee on many occasions. Glad you’ll stay on as an ordinary committee member. 

4.
Treasurer’s Report (audited accounts for 2016 presented to AGM)
The club remains in a healthy position and this year recorded a surplus in income over expenditure of £745, a positive change after two successive years of deficit.  The net assets of the club are now £7,247 compared with £7,140 in £2015 but are still substantially lower than the £9,672 in 2014. 

However, the deficit compared with 2104 is primarily due to some major purchases in 2015, most notably the cost of the City Centre map (£2,375) and other smaller but one–off purchases of an event tent and a first-aid course.  
The major cost in 2016 was £883 spent on refurbishing the SI equipment.  Originally the plan was to put money aside each year to accumulate a fund for replacement, as and when, but the pattern  is instead a steady stream of costs for refurbishment; this will be on-going.

However the bigger problem is that some events make a loss, primarily due to new and increasing costs re land use, hire of portable toilets, etc.  Also, for those events when an external controller is required, the costs of travel and other expenses can be significant.

The most logical way of increasing income is to lift the event entry fees; this will help ensure that events record some measure of surplus or at least minimise the number that make a loss.  To this end, the following changes will be made:

Level D events – no change

Level C – entry fees to be increased by £1 across the board (senior, junior, member/non-member).  This will bring us into line with other EA clubs and the fees will still be lower than some clubs.

Level B – entry fees to be increased by a minimum of £1; more if exceptional costs (e.g. portable toilets, high controller expenses, external mapping costs).

There was one question from the floor re BOF costs but there is no mileage here for improvement.    
5.
Election of Committee.
Before embarking on the election process, TN thanked the Chairman for his kind words of appreciation, noting the continuing good health of the club as embodied in the membership of the committee and successive Chairs. The committee does an excellent job in sustaining the club, maintaining its financial health and overseeing so many successful events. 

He also made particular note of the role played by Alan Bedder whose dedication and work on behalf of the club over the years is immeasurable. He is the epitome of an un-sung hero. 

The Chairman having completed just one of his three year tenure, Ian Renfrew was duly re-elected Chairman unopposed – proposed by Trevor Nelson, seconded by John Ward. 

Steve Nobbs has kindly agreed to take on the Secretary role. 
In the Election of Officers, the following were elected unopposed:

	Office
	Elected
	Proposed by
	Seconded by

	Vice Chairman
	Kim Eden
	Ian Renfrew
	Paul Goldsworthy

	Secretary
	Steve Nobbs
	Trevor Nelson
	Kim Eden

	Treasurer
	Paul Goldsworthy
	Tim Eden 
	Les Jarrald

	Membership Secretary
	Nicky Nicholls
	Paul Garton
	Derry Kelleher

	Fixtures Secretary
	Alan Bedder
	Pat Bedder
	Karen Goldsworthy

	Club Captain
	Glen Richardson
	Paul Price
	Nicky Nicholls

	Equipment Officer
	Pat Bedder
	Alan Bedder
	Tim Eden

	Publicity
	Nicky Nicholls
	Trevor Nelson
	Ian Renfrew

	Newsletter Editor
	Jonathan Gilbert
	Nicky Nicholls
	Ian Renfrew

	Website Editor
	Julia Paul?
	Paul Goldsworthy
	John Rushmer

	
	
	
	

	SI Coordinator
	Daniel Cowley
	Ian Renfrew

	Les Jarrald

	Club Coach
	Michael Chopping
	
	

	Mapping Coordinator
	Tim Eden
	
	

	Welfare Officer
	Julia Paul
	
	

	Volunteer Coordinator
	Kim Eden
	
	

	Schools Coordinator
	to be advised 
	
	


Notes: 
Julia Paul was not present at the meeting but the Chairman will call her to see if she is willing to continue as website editor.  Julia shares the role with Jonathan Gilbert. 


Jonathan is standing down as Schools Coordinator (but taking on the editorship of the Newsletter).  Filling the role will be pursued by the committee. 

Other Committee Members were elected en bloc, 
proposed by Ian Renfrew and seconded by Paul Goldsworthy:

Paul Garton, Les Jarrald, John Rushmer and Trevor Nelson 

Emily Pineda Sampson will be approached if and when she returns to the club
6.
Junior Committee
Junior Captain – Steven Denby   

proposed by Nicky Nicholls, seconded by Kim Eden
7.
Any Other Business

Michael Chopping noted that another course for would-be or novice Planners is scheduled for some time in October.  All are welcome to apply.
There being no other business, the Chairman thanked members for attending and the meeting closed at 13.45. 

